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The Transportation Stimulus Bill has been passed into law 
since our last General Membership Meeting on February 
10th, and while it is good news for our industry, now the 
hard work begins. As of this writing, three projects in my 
agency have been identified by OKI as eligible, and we 
will soon be meeting with ODOT to complete the next 
steps in delivering these projects. Our Director has already decreed that we will 
make every necessary effort to meet every deadline for these projects. I suspect 
other public agencies that are fortunate enough to receive this funding are 
making the same commitments to themselves. 

The next part of the Stimulus Funding package that may benefit many of us is 
the $327M ODOT package that will be made public soon. These projects will 
be expected to be obligated by mid-June. My hope is that many government 
agencies, consultants, and contractors in our Triko Valley Section will benefit 
from this capital infusion. 

Speaking of Capital; our next General Membership Meeting will feature our 
traditional Capital Program Presentation. This is all about what we do best- 
improvements to our transportation infrastructure so that the public can benefit 
from the best transportation system in the world. Despite problems with funding 
shortages, we continue to innovate, improvise, and improve in order to better 
serve the public via transportation improvements. This is the bread and butter 
of our industry, and we should be very proud of it, because every transportation 
project we deliver is also an economic development project, with benefits to the 
public way beyond the obvious smooth pavement or solid new bridge deck. We 
are providing mobility for the masses, and that is- priceless!

Finally, we will be presenting the Schramm Awards to the two projects most 
worthy of recognition, based upon your votes at the last General Membership 
Meeting. I would like to again thank all those who submitted projects for 
consideration, and to Paul Pfennig for his efforts on behalf of the Board to 
honor these projects. We look forward to seeing you on the 24th at the Original 
Montgomery Inn in Montgomery.
-Joe 

P.S.  Spring is in the air. Enjoy it!

 From our President . . .
  Joe Vogel, P.E. 

NEWS

Golf Outing
June 11, 2009

(more information on page 3)
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2010 ASHE National Conference - Cincinnati -  June 9-12  

The planning for the 2010 ASHE National Conference to be held in Cincinnati from June 
9-12, 2010 is well on its way.  Several committees are in need of more volunteers from the 
ASHE TRIKO Valley section.  Those committees to date that need additional volunteers 
now include Registration, Technical, and Sponsorship.  Please visit our website www.
ashe2010.org/, for a list of committee co-chair contact information.   Your involvement is 
critical to the success of the conference. 

AMERICAN SOCIETY OF HIGHWAY ENGINEERS
2009 NATIONAL CONFERENCE
JUNE 4-7
WESTIN NORTH ATLANTA PERIMETER

WWW.ASHE2009.ORG

 The ASHE 2009 National Conference is taking place in Atlanta, Georgia from June 4-7.  
Please go to this website, www.ashe2009.org/, to register.  To date, we have 14 people 
attending! 

     2010 ASHE National Conference Diamond Sponsorship Information

    The diamond sponsorships are going fast.  We have one opportunity left for you to take    		
    advantage of the 5% discount when payment is made in two installments. Don’t be left out!

		  Diamond Sponsorship

	 Cost: $5,000 to be paid by February 1, 2010
	 5% Discount ($4,750 Paid in Halves, 1st of June 2009 & Feb 1st 2010: $2,375 per payment)

	 o	 Diamond Sponsor Recognition in Program with Logo
	 o	 Display Board List
	 o	 Recognition (scripted commercial) at Conference Introduction Session
	 o	 Logo on Conference website
	 o	 One Exhibit Booth
	 o	 4 Conference Registrations
	 o	 2 Tickets Past Presidents Lunch
	 o	 4 Tickets Annual Banquet
     
	 Notes:
    	  •	 Please contact Cindy Minter (CMMinter@mactec.com) or Carl Hartman 
		  (chartmann@fuse.net) with any questions regarding sponsorship. 
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The Stimulus Package has passed!  The $787 billion U.S. economic stimulus package will lead 
to an “enormous number” of jobs within months, Transportation Secretary Ray LaHood said.  
Out of the $787 billion Stimulus Package, $28 billion in stimulus money will be for infrastructure 
projects to be divided up among the 50 states.  The money is being distributed through various 
agencies and many of the deadlines for these opportunities have passed.  The majority of the 
infrastructure projects are for resurfacing and reconstruction projects.  Other pots of stimulus 
money will be for mass transit ($8.4 billion) and high-speed rail ($8 billion).  While the stimulus 
money is providing “shovel-ready” projects the funding they need to move forward quickly, 
we must not lose sight of the long term needs of the transportation industry.

The reauthorization of the Transportation Bill is vital to the health and vitality of the 
Transportation industry.  The current Transportation Bill expires in September, 2009.  None of the 
previous Transportation Bills were authorized in a timely manner.   Each one had extensions, 
with the last Transportation Bill extension lasting two years!  We cannot let this happen again at 
this critical time in our industry. 

So what can ASHE do?  Please contact your representatives in Congress and let them know 
that the focus on the Transportation Industry should not end.  The Stimulus Package is a short-
term, well-publicized jolt, and the Transportation Industry needs the reauthorization of the 
Transportation Bill in September, 2009 to rebuild our failing infrastructure for the future. 

ASHE PIN (Political Information Network) REPORT  March 2009

8th ANNUAL - 2009 LLOYD WALLACE MEMORIAL GOLF OUTING

Thursday June 11, 2009
The Golf Courses at Kenton County – Fox Run Course

3908 Richardson Road
Independence, Kentucky 41501

ITINERARY:
9:00 a.m. – 10:00 a.m.  Registration 

10:00 a.m. Shotgun Start
Lunch at the turn

3:30 p.m. Cookout & Door Prizes

Cost Per Golfer:  $75
Dinner Only:  $25

We will also be holding the 2010 ASHE National Conference golf outing at the Fox Run and 
Willows courses.  The times of the golf outing have changed from years past and will be a 
good practice run for the national conference. 

Registration forms will be emailed to the membership and posted on the website in mid-April.  

If you are interested in helping out with the golf committee, hole sponsorship, contributing 
door prizes or goody bag items please contact Jim Collins at 785-7285.
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General Membership
Jamal Adhami
Bob Adleta
Anthony Amicom
Richard Bailey*
Garold Barnhart
Doug Batt
Nathan Beach
Eric Beck
Gerard Berding
Steve Bergman
Gabriel Bitar
Douglas Brand
Bruce Brandstetter*
Tom Brayshaw
Bill Brayshaw
John Brazina
Wayne Breitenstein
David Brewer
Jonathon Brunot
Dennis Brunton
Charles Bucklew
Carol Callan-Ramler
Tammy Campbell
Kathleen Carsey
Emily Casada
Devaraian Chellirh
Jim Collins*
Jon Cox
Judi Craig
John Davidson
Lori Dearnell
Scott Dearnell
Caroline Duffy*

Terry Dull
Michael Eddy
Kristin Eggeman
John Eichstadt
Mary Beth Elfers*
David Emerick
Joseph Espelage
Jeremy Evans
William Fair
Hank Fedders*
Dan Ficker
Michael Flynn
Vanessa Fritsch
Bronson Funke
Jeff Glowka
James Griebel
Paul Gruner
Stan Harris
Steven Hartke
Carl Hartman
John Heilman
Stephen Hellmann
Mark Henderson
Wendy Hillard
Kenny Hinkle
George Hoffman*
Kelly Hollatz
Ted Hubbard*
Warren Iulg
Dennis Jennings
James Jurgensen
Jim Jurgensen Sr.*
Joseph Kearnes*

John Kerr
Gary Ketron
Michael Kinne
Eric Kistner
Scott Knebel
Bob Koehler 
Jeffrey Koehn
Daniel Koeninger
Steven Korte
Wess Kroll
Jennifer Kunz
John Lachmann
Jeffrey Lamb
Bill Lawall
Craig Litmer
Aaron Littman
Matt Loeffler
Daniel Louis
Marcia Majidzadeh
Patrick Manger
Benjamin Mann
Steve Mary
Dan McAdams
Ray McDaniel
Joe Mellman 
Stephen Miles
Cindy Minter 
Dory Montazemi
Nathan Moore
Michael Morrow
Bryan Mount
Robert Mount
Michael Murray

David Newhouse
Katie Nolan
Ralph Norman, Jr.
Christian Nyberg
David Orr
Tim Peters
Paul Pfennig*
Duane Phelps
Robert Plate
Dale Proffitt
Steven Proffitt
Joseph Prus 
Michael Prus
Amy Pursley
David Quimby
Jason Ramler
Brian Rhodes 
Mark Richardson
Doug Riddiough
Jock Roeder
Donald Rosemeyer
Donald Rosenbarger
Ali Saleh
Kevin Savage
Paul Schoelwer
Ray Schork
Julie Schroeder
Dale Schwieterman
Mike Sewell
Steven Shadix
William Shefic
Gary Simmons
Kar Singh

Stefan Spinosa
David Spisak
Koren Sprinkle
Leonard Stahl
Robert Steier
Craig Stephenson
Jake Stremmel
Michael Sturdevant
Dwight Stutz
Tim Taney
Cindy Taylor
Mike Thompson*
Tim Thoroughman
David Thurston
David Tomley
Robert Trenkamp
Roy Turton
Daniel Unger
Jennifer Vatter
Joe Vogel
Mark Walker
Cindy Wallace
Jeffrey Wallace
George Webb
Mark Weber
Greg Wilkens
Robert Yeager
Heinrich Zehetmaier*

	 * Past Presidents
	

525 Metro Place North
Suite 101
Dublin, OH 43017-5504

PH: 614-791-3600
FX: 614-791-4800
Toll free: 888-446-8649 (same)

We’ve Moved - Please Update Your Records!

www.flexiblepavements.org

YOUR AD HERE!!

Contact Stan Harris

at stan.harris@stantec.com
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2008-2009 Board of Directors
Board Title	 Board Member	 Company	 Phone		 Email
President	 Joe Vogel	 City of Cincinnati	 513.352.1523	 	joe.vogel@cincinnati-oh.gov

1st Vice President	 Tim Peters		  513.887.2828	 	tdpeters@fuse.net          		
2nd Vice President	 Jim Jurgensen II	 John R. Jurgensen Co.	 513.771.0820	 	jurgensj@jrnet.com		
Treasurer	 Bill Lawall	 Brandstetter-Carroll	 513.807.2245	 	barbbill2@fuse.net		
Secretary	 David Emerick	 Duke Energy	 513.287.2576	 	demerick@duke-energy.com

Regional Rep.	 Stan Harris	 Stantec	 513.842.8200	 	stan.harris@stantec.com

Past President 	 Caroline Duffy	 Barr & Prevost	 513.476.6271	 	cfdpe@cinci.rr.com

3rd Year Director	 Cindy Minter	 Mactec	 513.489.6611		 cminter@insightbb.com

2nd Year Director	 Steve Profitt	 Thelen Associates, Inc.	 513.825.4350	 	sproffitt@thelenassoc.com

2nd Year Director	 Paul Schoelwer	 CONTECH Bridge Solutions	 513.604.8006	 	pschoelwer@contechbridge.com	
1st Year Director	 Kevin Savage	 Bowser-Morner, Inc.	 937.236.8805	 	ksavage@bowser-morner.com

                                                            				                                                                 
				             

				                 

				              		 				             				  

			 

RSVP!!
Please be sure to RSVP for  meetings! Space is limited and an accurate head count helps the 
Montgomery Inn  and the ASHE officers to better plan for meetings.

Split the Pot!
A Split the Pot contest will be held at future general membership meetings to raise start-up funds for 
the 2010 conference. 1 ticket for $1, 3 for $5, or 7 for $10. 
Business Card Ads! 
$50/yr for small ads, $150/yr for large ad and corporate link on TRIKO website.  If interested, contact 
Stan Harris at stan.harris@stantec.com.  Send website logos to Matt Loeffler at loefflerm@bceo.org.

Prus Construction Co.
5325 Wooster Road
Cincinnati, Ohio 45226

(513) 321-7774
(513) 533-6737 Fax

www.prusconstruction.com

C O N S T R U C T I O N
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(513) 842-8200
(513) 842-8250 (fax)

Geotechnical Engineering · Environmental Services 
Retaining Structure/Shoring Design 

Construction Observation & Materials Testing 

11699 Chesterdale Road Cincinnati, Ohio 45246 
Phone 513.771-8471  Fax 513.771.8475 

www.bbcm.com 

Cincinnati  Cleveland  Columbus  Dayton 

8600 Berk Blvd.  /  Hamilton, OH 45015  /  513.874.6192  / www.terryasphalt.com

Ohio, Michigan, Indiana, Kentucky
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ASHE
P.O. Box 257
Mason, OH 45040

ASHE TRIKO Valley 
Meeting

Tuesday, March 24, 2009 11:30 a.m.
The Original Montgomery Inn 

Annual Public Works Forecast
2008 Schramm Award Winners

Lunch Cost: $20.00
RSVP to Bill Lawall at 513-807-2245

by 4:00 March 23, 2009


